Hello,
 

On Thursday, October 21st, 2021, the CDC issued a recommendation for Moderna and Janssen booster doses for certain groups of indviduals. This is in addition to the CDC’s earlier recommendation for the Pfizer booster dose.  
The CDC issued the following guidance for booster doses to indivudals who received their a Moderna or Pfizer primary series at least six months ago:
· people 65 years and older and residents in long-term care settings aged 18 and above should receive a booster 
· people aged 50–64 years with underlying medical conditions should receive a booster

· people aged 18–49 years with underlying medical conditions may receive a booster based on their individual benefits and risks

· people aged 18-64 years who are at increased risk for COVID-19 exposure and transmission because of occupational or institutional setting may receive a booster shot, based on their individual benefits and risks.
For inviduals who received a Janssen vaccine as their primary dose at least two months ago, the CDC guidance recommends a booster dose to all indivuals who are 18 or older
Any brand of vaccine may be given as a booster dose regardless of the brand of the individual‘s primary series.
 

When administering booster doses, providers should note that the the Pfizer and Janssen vaccines are the same product and dose as the primary series, but the Moderna vaccine is a half dose of the same product when compared to the primary series.

Following this recommendation, eligible individuals should be able to begin scheduling appointments and receiving booster doses today.

 

Preparedness checklist for long-term care facilities:

· Evaluate the needs of your population. Regardless of which vaccine your residents and staff received they can receive any vaccine as their booster. 

· Consider eligible healthcare staff as potential recipients of booster doses (or a primary series if not yet vaccinated) as well.

· Work with local pharmacies and providers to hold booster clinics, administer doses in your facility if possible. Any LTC facility that does not have a provider/pharmacy partner should respond to this survey as soon as possible: https://form.jotform.com/212066323150139 

 
Thank you for all you have done and will continue to do to protect Pennsylvanians from COVID-19. 

